
 

October 7, 2018 816 West Broad Street, Horseheads, New York 
(607) 739-3817 

 
CATHOLIC MINISTRIES APPEAL 
 Hopefully everyone has received the Catholic 
Ministries Appeal mailing by this time and has had a 
chance to review the materials.  The theme for this 
year’s campaign is “Sharing Our Blessings”.  The 
CMA affords each of us an opportunity to support the 
larger Church so that it can meet real needs throughout 
the diocese.  Your support enables the Church to be 
responsive and caring.  Please be generous in your 
response.  Every gift is needed and important!  If it is 
easier, you can make your gift at www.dor.org - you 
can also pay your pledge off in six installments. 
Pledge forms, which can be put in the collection or 
mailed directly to the diocese, are available in the back 
of the church.  Please pray for the success of our ef-
forts.  Thank you. 
 
 
 
PARISH OFFICES CLOSED 
 The parish office will be closed on Monday, Octo-
ber 8th, in honor  of the Columbus Day holiday.  
The offices will open on Tuesday, October 9th at 9:00 
a.m. 
 
 
 
ST. MARY OUR MOTHER SCHOOL 
REGISTRATION 
 St. Mary Our Mother School is accepting student 
registrations for the 2018-19 school year for grades  
pre-k-3 through grade six.  Openings will be filled on 
a first-come, first-serve basis.  Parents or guardians 
who are new to St. Mary Our Mother School will 
need: birth certificate, baptismal certificate, immuniza-
tion records and a completed parish commitment form 
for members of the parish.  The non-refundable regis-
tration fee is $150 per family.  Both before and after 
school care are available.  For further information, 
please call St. Mary Our Mother School at 739-9157 
during summer hours from 8:00 a.m. - 2:30 p.m. 
 
 
 

HANDS OF CHRIST AWARD 2019 
 The Hands of Christ is a recognition program to 
assist parishes in affirming their high school seniors 
who have been the “Hands of Christ” in their church, 
home, school, and greater community.  You are invited 
to nominate a high school senior of the Class of 2019 
for the Hands of Christ recognition. 
 A nominated high school senior must meet the 
following criteria:  
 Consistently demonstrates a Christian attitude by 
  word and example; 
 is actively involved in their parish as well as their 
  school community; 
 is a positive role model for peers and younger  
  children; 
 is a participating member of St. Mary Our Mother 
  Parish.  
 To nominate a senior, please stop at the parish of-
fice for a registration form, complete the registration 
form including the nominee’s name, address, tele-
phone number, and high school, along with examples 
of the above mentioned criteria.  These registration 
forms will be reviewed by Father Linsler for approval 
as pastor.  The date  nominations are due in  the parish 
office is Thursday, November 15th. 
 
 
ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 
 In accordance with the laws of the State of New 
York, every parish corporation is to have an annual 
meeting to supply information to the parish at large 
with regard to financial and legal issues.  This annual 
meeting will take place on Sunday, October 14th im-
mediately following the 10:30 a.m. Mass in our 
church.  At this meeting, a summary of the 2017/2018 
financial statement will be reviewed, as well as the 
budget for the 2018/2019 fiscal year.  In addition, the 
chairperson of our Finance Council, Mr. Shane Als-
worth, our  Business Manager , Mrs. Katy Rayne, 
area Finance Director, Mr. David Quinn, and Father 
Linsler will be present to answer  any questions or  
concerns.  Everyone is encouraged to attend this meet-
ing. 
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WEEKLY CALENDAR 
Tuesday, October 9 
 3:45 PM Religious Education - school 
   3:45 PM RCIA - school 
 5:00 PM Finance Council - rectory 
   7:30 PM Wounded Healers - school 
Wednesday, October 10 
 5:30 PM Parish Council - rectory  
Saturday, October 13 
   3:30 PM    Sacrament of Penance - church  
Sunday, October 14  
 11:30 AM     Annual Parish Meeting - church 
 5:00 PM Regional Mass - St. Patrick 
   6:00 PM Confirmation prep - years 1 & 2 - school 
   7:00 PM Adult Choir - church 
  
 
 
 
 
IN THE PEACE OF CHRIST 
Gordon Hartsock      Jack Moore 
Hazel Robinson      Mary Jane Schillinger 
 
 
MEMORIALS 
Sanctuary Candle: 
In memory of Josephine Mustico - Jennie Tomassi 
 
 
FLOWER DONATIONS: 
Main Altar Arrangements: 
(2) In loving memory of Robert Bravo - his family 
Chapel Arrangements:  
(2) In loving memory of sister, Marijean and brother, Dick 
 - Patti & Bill Rosettie 
Blessed Mother – Church:  
In loving remembrance of deceased family members - 
 Anne Haner-Uncapher 
Blessed Mother – Chapel:  
In loving memory of Modesto Alvarez - Anita Osborn 
Credence Table:   
In loving memory of my mother, Judi Lynch - Julie Lynch  
 & family 
  
 
ALTAR MEMORIALS 
 When Masses are not available for a particular day, 
Altar Memorials are a special way you can remember 
those who have died and those intentions you may wish to 
remember for the living. 
 Our Altar Memorials are available each week during 
the year.   Donation for the week is as follows: 
  Sanctuary candle   $10.00 
  Icon candle     $10.00 
  Sacramental wine   $15.00 
  Eucharistic bread (hosts) $10.00 
 
  

SCRIPTURE READINGS 
SUNDAY - October 14, 2018 
28th SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
First Reading: Wisdom 7:7-11  
Second Reading: Hebrews 4:12-13  
Gospel: Mark 10:17-30 
 
 
 
IN OUR PARISH 
Cemetery Clean Up 
 Please remove all spring and summer decorations 
and flowers from the cemetery by Sunday, November 
4th.  Holiday decorations are allowed from 
November 15th through March 1st; spring and summer 
decorations are allowed from March 15th through 
November 1st.  Any items you do not wish to be 
discarded should be removed by November 4th. 
 
Community Blood Drive 
 This fall renew hope!  Donate blood!   Each 
donation can help save up to three lives.  The Knights of 
Columbus #6158, will sponsor a community blood drive 
at St. Mary Our Mother on Saturday, October 27th, from 
8:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. in the school gymnasium.  Please 
call 1-800-REDCROSS or visit www.redcrossblood.org 
to schedule your appointment. 
 
Christmas Basket Coordinators 
 Our Social Ministry Committee will be meeting 
soon with families at the Horseheads Food Pantry.   To 
provide Christmas dinner for these families and gifts for 
the children, coordinators are needed.  The number of 
coordinators has been dwindling in the past few years.  
Coordinators contact the families and place meat and 
gift tags on the trees.  They make certain that the meat 
has been purchased and all gifts are under the tree by the 
appointed date.  For additional information, please call 
Patti Rosettie at 873-7545 or Lisa Feist at 329-4346.  
Also, there is a signup sheet on the church bulletin 
board.  Coordinators who helped last year will be 
contacted by a Social Ministry member. 
  
Parish Life Committee  
 Our Parish Life Committee wishes to add new 
members. They meet on the second Monday of each 
month, beginning in September, at 5:00 p.m. in the 
rectory meeting room. They plan and provide for the 
receptions after church events, Breakfast with Santa, the 
Ash Wednesday Soup Supper, and other social 
gatherings for our church. For further information, 
please contact Wilma Sullivan at 731-8085. 
 
Flower Sign Ups 
 Thank you for your many flower donations.  There 
are new forms posted on the bulletin board for 
upcoming weeks.  Please consider a flower donation to 
commemorate special events in your life. 
 
 
(In Our Parish continued on Page 4, column 1…) 
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MASSES FOR THE WEEK 
Monday, October 8 - Weekday 
 6:45 AM For the Faithful Departed 
Tuesday, October 9 - Weekday 

6:45 AM Michael Yanak - his family 
Wednesday,  October 10 - Weekday 

6:45 AM Elizabeth & George Bartosch 
10:30 AM (Hickory Knoll) Special Intention 
Thursday, October 11 - Weekday 

6:45 AM Christopher Truax - his family 
Friday, October 12 - Weekday 
  6:45 AM Bernie Weigle - 6:45 a.m. Mass friends   
Saturday, October 13 - Weekday  

5:00 PM Florence & Bernie Weigle - Weigle family 
Sunday, October 14 - Twenty-eighth Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 
   8:30 AM  Francesco DeLuca - Ed & Angela Flesch 
 10:30 AM   Judi Lynch - her husband, Ben 
   5:00 PM Regional Mass - St.Patrick 
 

St. Mary Our Mother, Horseheads, New York 

PASTOR’S PERSPECTIVE 
 For the past thirty-eight years, there has been an 
annual campaign seeking financial support for the many 
ministries and outreach services of the Roman Catholic 
Diocese of Rochester, known as the Catholic Ministries 
Appeal.  It also supports the on-going work of ministry in 
all parishes in our diocese. 
 By now, you should have received Bishop Matano’s 
letter inviting your support of this year’s Catholic 
Ministries Appeal.  The bishop begins his letter with the 
following words, which I know are very sincere and 
spoken from his heart: 
 
 “Let me begin this letter by expressing my deep 
sorrow for the suffering endured by you and all our 
faithful due to the news in recent weeks concerning 
sexual abuse of minors by clergy, such as detailed in the 
Pennsylvania Grand Jury report.  Reports surrounding 
Archbishop Theodore McCarrick also are deeply 
troubling.  In my recent pastoral letter to the faithful of 
August 20th, I renewed my commitment to ensure a safe 
environment for all and to work unceasingly to help those 
who suffered abuse to heal. 
 
 At the same time, we must continue the mission our 
Lord has entrusted to us to serve our sisters and brothers 
who seek our assistance.  In fulfilling the Lord’s 
command to love one another, we must continue to seek 
the light of Christ, to strive to deepen our faith and trust 
in Him who blesses us so richly and asks that we share 
our blessings to help our sisters and brothers in Christ.” 
 
 I believe it is important to remember the work of the 
Church must continue even in the middle of the current 
crisis.  Despite the current events, the needs and work of 
the Church continue.  This appeal supports ministries 
offered beyond individual parishes, such as chaplaincies 
at colleges and universities, hospitals, prisons, vocations, 
the many services offered by Catholic Charities, 
especially the poor, the immigrant, and those who have 
mental challenges.  The appeal funds support services 
that parishes throughout the diocese rely on every day, 
such as faith formation and Catholic Schools, technology 
support and diocesan internet, financial services, parish 
support ministries and pastoral planning. 
 When Jesus called us to share in extending His 
mission in the world, He gave us gifts of time and 
energy, skills and resources to assist in the building of the 
Church.  Without financial support, we could never 
adequately care for the aging, feed the poor, maintain our 
churches, and the many other aspects of pastoral care 
needed by our people.  The only real means of support 
the church has is through its members. 
 I strongly encourage you to view the Catholic 
Ministries Appeal video that is available at the diocesan 
web-site, dor.org.  As we have done in the past years, we 
will show this video during Mass later this month.  If you 
did not receive information on the Catholic Ministries 
Appeal through the mail, envelopes are available in the 
church vestibule. 
 
(continued next column…) 

 
PASTOR’S PERSPECTIVE CONTINUED... 
 Also, members of our parish’s Pastoral Council will 
be available one weekend later this month to answer any 
questions you may have about this appeal.  I want to 
thank you for your anticipated generosity to this year’s 
Catholic Ministry Appeal. 
 Have a great week, and enjoy these autumn days of 
October.  See you in church! 
 
        Fr. L. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
REFLECTION 
 "For this reason a man shall leave his father and 
mother and be joined to his wife, and the two shall 
become one flesh. So they are no longer two but one 
flesh. Therefore what God has joined together, no human 
being must separate." - Mk 10:7-9 
 
Excerpts from the Lectionary for Mass ©2001, 1998, 
1970 CCD. 
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IN OUR PARISH CONTINUED… 
Where Does the Food Go... 
 In the vestibule of our Church, there is a food cart to 
collect donations of food for those in need.  All this food  
is given to the Horseheads Food Pantry which is located 
in the Horseheads Presbyterian Church Annex.  This 
pantry began back in 1982 and was originally located in 
St. Matthew’s Episcopal Church in the Village of 
Horseheads.  Several years ago it moved and became 
housed in its present location.  The pantry is supported by 
seven Christian churches:  Breesport Methodist, 
Community Wesleyan, First United Methodist, 
Horseheads Presbyterian, Pine Valley Methodist, St. 
Mary Our Mother Catholic and St. Matthew’s Episcopal 
churches. 
 The pantry serves the families of the Horseheads 
school district, Elmira Heights, and the outlying rural 
areas such as Erin, Breesport and Montour Falls.  Its 
clients are generally able to receive food once a month, 
but are able to receive more often in emergency or 
extenuating circumstances.  Most of the food given out is 
food that is donated through voluntary collections at each 
of the churches, and occasionally by other organizations.  
Some other food items needed, but not necessarily 
donated, can be bought from the Food Bank by the pantry 
with donated funds.  It is also through this pantry that we 
at St. Mary Our Mother obtain access to the families and 
individuals whom we serve through our Christmas 
Basket program. 
 The Horseheads Food Pantry has two co-directors, 
Kathy McNulty and Janice Kinney, who have been doing 
this for many years.  Monetary donations can be brought 
or sent to the Horseheads Food Pantry at Horseheads 
Methodist Church, Westinghouse Road, Horseheads. If 
you encounter people in need of help, please share this 
information with them.  The pantry is open on Tuesdays 
and Thursdays from noon to 2:00 p.m.  Also, remember, 
you are welcome to visit the pantry and look around 
during these hours.  We thank our parishioners who have 
been supporting the pantry with their donations of food 
and funds. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Horseheads Food Pantry  
 Non-perishable food and grocery items are being 
collected for the Horseheads Food Pantry this month. The 
Horseheads Food Pantry is in need of all food items and 
especially asks for stuffing mix or boxed potato “sides”  
for the month of October. For your convenience, please 
place all donations in the cart located across from the 
bulletin board. If it is inconvenient to make a food 
donation, you may make a monetary donation. Please 
make checks payable to the Horseheads Food Pantry and 
place in the collection basket during Mass. Thank you for 
your generosity!  
 

Our Lending Library 
 Our church library of religious books is looking to 
be revitalized.  Books that no longer seem to be of in-
terest will be removed with the hope that we can add 
some new offerings.  If you have recently read a good 
book on a religious topic such as faith, the Catholic 
Church, spirituality, the saints, or Christian family life, 
please consider donating it to our lending library.  
Children’s religious books, of which we have very 
few, are also welcome.  Your donated books can be 
left on the top shelf of either bookcase and they will be 
placed on the library shelves. 
 Also, remember that you are welcome to borrow 
one or more books.  There is no sign-out system, but 
we ask that you return them in a timely manner. 
 
 

MINISTERIAL STAFF 
Rev. Christopher E. Linsler, Pastor  
Rev. Richard F. Kajiru, In Residence 
Mrs. Barbara Matterazzo, Coordinator  of Faith For mation  
Mrs. Cathy Peckham, Director  of Music 
Mrs. Jean Yorio, School Principal 
Mrs. Kathryn Rayne, Business Manager  
Mrs. Elizabeth Berliner,  RCIA Coordinator  
Mrs. Joyce Pirozzolo, Par ish Secretary 
Mrs. Jeanne Carney, Facilities Coordinator  
Mrs. Maribeth Leipold, Faith Formation Secretary 
Mrs. Amy Barr, Faith For mation Associate 
Mrs. Sue Wood, Bulletin Editor  
Mr. Doug Johnson, Cemetery Manager  
Ms. Wendy Slater, Cemetery Secretary 
Mrs. Kim Roemmelt, School Secretary 
Mr. Michael Bravo,  Maintenance  
Ms. Jenna Crandall, Maintenance 

PASTORAL COUNCIL 
Mr. Vincent Moschetti, Chairperson 
Mrs. Richelle Riina, Recording Secretary 

CONTACT INFORMATION 
Parish Office 
816 West Broad Street .............................. (607)-739-3817 
Fax ............................................................ (607)-739-5628 
E-mail ................................................ smomc@stny.rr.com 
Parish Web Site…………….www.StMaryOurMother.com 
St. Mary Our Mother School 
811 Westlake Street .................................. (607)-739-9157 
E-mail…………………………………....smoms@dor.org 
School Web Site…………..www.stmaryourmother.school 
Religious Education Office 
816 West Broad Street .............................. (607)-739-8214 
E-mail…………………..smomfaithformation@gmail.com 
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REGIONAL EVENTS 
The Wounded Healers’ Bereavement Support Group 
 The Wounded Healers’ Bereavement Support Group 
will hold its monthly meeting on Tuesday, October 9th 
from 7:30 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. at St. Mary Our Mother 
School.   This month’s topic is “Coping With The Holi-
days.”  There is no charge for the monthly meetings.  For 
more information, please call 796-2795.  All are welcome. 
 
Bus Trip to Two New York State Shrines 
 St. Mary’s of the Lake parish in Watkins Glen, NY 
invites to you to visit two holy New York State sites on 
Tuesday, October 16th.  The bus will leave St. Mary’s 
of the Lake at 8:30 a.m. and will stop at 10:00 a.m. at the 
St. Marianne Cope Museum in Syracuse where you will 
learn about this Sister of St. Francis, who in the late 1800’s 
cared for lepers on the Hawaiian Island of Molokai.  The 
bus will continue on to Fonda, NY to experience the life 
and faith of “the Lily of the Mohawks”, St. Kateri 
Tekakwitha, who lived in that area in the mid 1600’s.  She 
was baptized at the shrine’s location on Easter Sunday in 
1676.  Both women were canonized on the same date, Oc-
tober 21, 2012.  Also you can enjoy hiking trails, the Na-
tive American exhibit, prayer chapel and gift shop.   
 Please bring a lunch; after departing around 4:30 p.m., 
the bus will make a dinner stop on the way home.  Ex-
pected arrival back at St. Mary’s of the Lake is 8:30 p.m.  
Suggested cost is $40.00.  Please call 535-2786 to reserve 
your spot. 
 

Faithful Citizenship - A Call to Political  
Responsibility 
 “In the Catholic tradition, responsible citizenship is a 
virtue:  participation in the political process is a moral 
obligation.  All believers are called to faithful citizenship, 
to become informed, active, and responsible participants 
in the political process”.  ~ United States Catholic Bish-
ops 
 Faithful Citizenship:  A Call to Political Responsibil-
ity is a statement on the responsibilities of Catholics to 
society.  The purpose of the statement is to communicate 
the church’s teaching that every Catholic is called to an 
active and faith-filled citizenship, based upon a properly 
informed conscience, in which each disciple of Christ 
publicly witnesses to the Church’s commitment to human 
life and dignity with a special preference for the poor and 
vulnerable. 
 Election Day is November 6th.   Are you registered 
to vote? 
 
Food for Thought  
 Less than 10% of disposable plastic bags in the Unit-
ed States are recycled.  More than 40% of plastic items 
produced are used just once then tossed, often ending up 
in landfills and the ocean (9 million tons annually end up 
in the earth’s oceans).   Let’s decide to say no to throwa-
way living.  We could start by taking reusable cloth bags 
with us anytime we shop. 
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Village Plaza • Horseheads, NY • 796-2677
Minier’s Plaza • Big Flats, NY • 562-7000

Amot Mall Food Court • Horseheads, NY • 739-4641

Woodbrook Assisted Living Residence
~ Elmira ~

Phone: 607-734-7741 • www.woodbrookhome.com

James D. Barrett Funeral Home
Serving the community since 1948

Family Owned & Operated

	 Pre-Arranging, Pre-Financing &
	 Cremation Services Available

	 (607) 733-4629
	 www.jdbarrettfuneralhome.com

Custom Designed Memorials Since 1889
624 Franklin Street, Elmira

(Located Outside St. Peter & Paul Cemetery)

(607) 732-9273
106 N. Franklin St., Watkins Glen • Arnot Mall, Horseheads

www.hoaremonuments.com

GEORGE HOARE MEMORIAL CO

Investment Management • Financial Planning  • Tax Planning 
Insurance Planning • Estate Planning

(607) 973-2665 • www.AlsworthCapital.com
Advisory services offered through Alsworth Capital Management, LLC, an independent Registered Investment Advisory firm.  Broker Dealer services 

offered through Cadaret,  Grant & Co., Inc. Member FINRA/SIPC. Alsworth Capital Management, LLC and Cadaret, Grant are separate entities. Shane Alsworth Jacqueline Alsworth

The region’s largest provider of
Long Term Care • Short Term Rehabilitation

Alzheimer’s/Dementia Care
Adult Day Health Care

48 Colonial Drive, Horseheads
607-739-3654

• Free in-home estimates
• Computerized designs
• Experienced designers
• Skilled carpenters
• Project management
• Cottage remodeling

• Kitchens & baths
• Windows & doors
• Additions
• Radon & Water
  filtration
• Showroom

www.martinecbuilders.com
607-562-7333

5 YEAR
Warranty

On All Work
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